Dear Members of the University Curriculum Committee; 

The Health Promotion faculty is asking you to consider a request to amend the course prerequisites for courses required of school health promotion majors. Due to scheduling and other common advising complexities, we have found it is not reasonable to expect students to complete the number of pre-requisite classes as specified in the university catalog. We therefore request to amend the pre-requisites for many school HP courses and have sent you program change requests to that effect. Our specific reasons for requesting these program/course changes include:
1. The current catalog lists “all core courses” as required prerequisites for a number of courses in the School HP emphasis area. Now that PeopleSoft is reinforcing these requirements (which in the past, if students were making progress in the core they were allowed to enroll in courses), students are not able to register for classes. 

2. Completing the 30 hours of “core courses”, which includes 3 hours of advisor approved elective, prior to taking many School Health/Physical Education emphasis courses would result in students spending at least 1-2 semesters more at NAU. For example, HP 465 is a prerequisite for many other emphasis courses and currently requires “all core courses” as a prerequisite. To progress towards a degree in a timely fashion, students need to take HP 465 concurrently with and prior to many courses in the HP core. 
3. In reviewing prerequisites, we have identified those courses that are necessary prerequisites for specific emphasis courses and have adjusted requirements accordingly. This has also led to streamlining course content to avoid redundancies and build on, rather than disregard, prerequisite content knowledge. 
4. These program/course changes would streamline and remove many redundancies in prerequisites. 

You will find a “Summary of Program Prerequisite Changes” attached that provides an overview of School Health Promotion courses with current prerequisites and proposed changes. 

These changes will not affect any program area other than the School Health/Physical Education Emphasis area in Health Promotion. Thank you for considering our request to modify course and program requirements. 
